
ALLOCATION & STORAGE COMMITTEE 
MINUTES 
July 3, 2025 

 
A meeting of the Allocation & Storage Committee held on Thursday, June 5, 2025 at 10:03  a.m. 
at the District Office 31717 United Avenue, Pueblo, Colorado 81001 and via Zoom virtual 
conference. 
 
Vice-Chairman Matt Heimerich announced a quorum was present. 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Matt Heimerich - Vice-Chairman, Tom Goodwin, Justin DiSanti, Alan Hamel, Greg Felt, Bill Long 
and Leann Noga 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT AND EXCUSED: 
Andy Colosimo – Chairman, Curtis Mitchell, Mike Bartolo 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
Seth Clayton, Ann Nichols (remote), Pat Edelmann (remote) Southeastern Colorado Water 
Conservancy District (District) Board; Lisa Brown (remote), Wilson Water Group; Mike 
Holmberg, U.S. Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation); Roy Vaughn, H2O Consultants; Bill Tyner, 
Tyner Engineering (remote); Chris Woodka, Gordon Dillon, Patty Rivas, Margie Medina, Lee 
Miller (remote), Peter Levish (remote), Trevor Singleton and Robert Banham, District staff. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Mr. Heimerich confirmed that members of the Committee received their copy of the June 5, 
2025 Allocation & Storage Committee minutes and asked if there were any corrections or 
discussions. Alan Hamel moved, Greg Felt seconded to approve the minutes. Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
PRESENTATIONS: 
Leann Noga introduced new staff members Water Resources Engineer Robert Banham and 
Project Engineer Trevor Singleton, both of whom started on  June 30, 2025. 
 
Current Water Year Conditions 
Chris Woodka explained that it has been a dry, warm year so far and this is expected to 
continue. Soil conditions continue to be lower in the Western United States. Stream flow 
conditions are about average in the Fryingpan-Arkansas Project (Project) Collection System and 
below average along the Arkansas River.  
 
Project Water imports for 2025 total 37,530 acre-feet (AF) as of July 1, 2025. This will be 
sufficient to meet 100 percent of the 2025 allocations of 37,062 AF after deductions for the 
Twin Lakes Exchange, fish hatcheries, transit loss and evaporation, because there was sufficient 
Project Water not allocated in previous years. 
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Imports for the year will end on July 21, 2025, because the Collection System will be shut down 
in order to make repairs on the Cunningham Tunnel. Mike Holmberg with the Bureau of 
Reclamation (Reclamation) updated the Committee on the purpose of the repairs, which is to 
increase yield by reducing seepage, and showed photos of work that has already been 

completed.  
 
Mr. Woodka updated the Committee about the allocations approved in May with the following 
charts: 
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Mr. Woodka also updated the state of the Upper Arkansas Voluntary Flow Management 
Program. Regular calls among water users are occurring and the 2025 program for recreational 
flows began on July 1, 2025, and will continue until August 15, 2025. Reclamation has enough 
water stored in the upper Project reservoirs, Turquoise and Twin Lakes, to release 10,000 AF 
later in the season. Pueblo Water and Colorado Springs Utilities also have water available to 
contribute if necessary. 
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ACTION ITEMS 
Late Payments for Allocation, Municipal 
The District Allocation Policies require payment for allocated Project Water by the date stated 
in the application. Otherwise, the water will revert to unallocated Project Water. The Board 
may choose to accept late payments. Several entities were late in paying by this year’s 
deadline, which was June 15 for Municipal Water. Agricultural Water payments are due by July 
15. Staff is diligent in contacting those who are late.  

There is no late payment fee, but Mrs. Noga explained this may be a change in policy the 
Committee might want to recommend to the Board. 

Bill Long made the following motion, seconded by Alan Hamel: “I move to recommend to the 
Board approval of late payments for Municipal Fryingpan-Arkansas Project Water allocations in 
2025.” Motion passed unanimously. 

Allocation Final Release 

Following the above presentation on water conditions, which showed sufficient Project Water 
imports for a full allocation, Mr. Hamel made the following motion, seconded by Greg Felt: “I 
move to recommend the Board approve the release of 100 percent of Fryingpan-Arkansas 
Project Water and Return Flows in 2025.” Motion passed unanimously. 

INFORMATION ITEMS 
None  

OTHER BUSINESS 
None  

NEXT MEETING 
Thursday, August 7, 2025, 10:00 a.m. if necessary. 

ADJOURN 
Mr. Heimerich adjourned the meeting at 10:29 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Chris Woodka 
Senior Policy and Issues Manager 
 


